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St Paul’s School (Bald Hills) Supporters’ Association Inc.

PO Box 57
Bald Hills QLD 4036

ABN 68 049 461 619
Telephone: 07 3261 1388

Fax: 07 3261 3098
Retail Shop: 07 3261 3098





Minutes of General Meeting

	Date
	Tuesday 13th September 2011
	Time
	18:30

	Place
	Library 

	Minutes

	1. Welcome and Opening Prayer – Michael Skinner opened the meeting at 18.33, welcomed attendees and Helen Duncan read the prayer. 
2. Attendance and apologies - Attendance as tabled with apologies from Nathan Andersen, Allie Smith, Narelle Darley
3. President’s comments – Lunch cooler bags arrived in tuckshop - available next term; extra-curricular supporter drinks confirmed by Tim Hughes for Friday 25th November at the Eatons Hill Tavern -  association to invite volunteers who are leaving school following years of service; following discussions between Paul Browning, Andre Van Zyl and Mick, school has asked Association to operate café for next year.
4. Headmaster’s report – The following items were raised or discussed by Paul Browning:  Café is not a money making exercise but intended at building community, opening times yet to be decided, outdoor undercover seating for 50, building finished mid-November, plan to open to staff for January staff week prior to students.  Golf day was a success.
5. Confirmation of Minutes from previous meeting – The minutes of the general meeting held on 23/08/2011 were tabled & moved by Tess Auckland. Seconded:  Peter Beahan.
6. Business or Actions arising from previous minutes/meeting –. Refer to the action table below.
7. Correspondence – Nil. 
8. Auxiliary and Supporter Group Reports

a) Auxiliary – as read by Tess Auckland
b) JSSG – As read by Paul Hardie
c) AFL – no report.
d) Music – as read by Gordon Webster
e) Cadets – As read by Russell Patterson
f) Netball – as read by Claire Jackson
g) Cricket –as read by Peter Beahan
h) Past Students Inc. – No report
i) Football – as read by Helen Duncan
j) Rugby – as read by Claire Jackson/Gary Willmot
k) Hockey – no report 
l) Swimming – as read by Peter Blackford
9. Treasurer’s report – as tabled, moved by Gary Willmot and seconded by Russell Paterson. Carried. 
Car park traffic running much better now with traffic calming – moved by Paul Hardie that funds allocated for crossing person be removed as the need is no longer.  Seconded Gordon Webster. Carried.
New printer/scanner/fax for retail shop needed.  Cost $424 + GST.  Moved by Gary Willmot; seconded Claire Jackson. Carried.

Additional student lockers request from Paul Browning.  $34,000 + GST for 158 lockers and padlocks.  Moved by Gary Willmot; seconded Claire Jackson. Carried.

Still no auditor – any suggestions?
10. General or Special Business
a. Sarah Slade discussed the Fair 2012 planning.   Thanked Helen for assistance so far.  Tentative date is Saturday 25th August 2012.  
b. No AFL competition this season – advised by Claire Jackson from Tim Hughes.  Possibly Junior School may play.  
c. Claire Jackson asked about recycling cans and will follow up about provision of bin.
d. Claire Jackson suggested that a published list of Supporter Group activities be included in school mail outs.  Peter Blackford to compile list and forward to Sarah Slade for distribution.
11. Business Operations
i. Retail Shop Operations – Read by Gary Willmot – prepared by Robyn 
ii. Tuckshop Operations – Freezer has blown up; other freezer in need of repair – both to be replaced; air conditioning refurbishment still being investigated; ovens to be replaced.
iii. Project Report: - Nil 
12. Applications for membership and recording of new members – A number of applications received via Cricket SG.  Moved by Peter Blackford. Seconded by Peter Beahan and approved.
13. Next Meeting: Tuesday 25th October 2011
14. Meeting Closed – Meeting closed at 7.51 by Michael Skinner 


Actions 

	Action
	Description
	Action by Whom
	Due Date

	AGM2010-02
	Tuckshop efficiency
	Michael Skinner will continue to look at how the tuckshop can be more efficient; 27/04/10 – Michael updated that Louise is looking at a number of things including (a) at times too many staff (staff review, change hours to suit timetable); (b) too many suppliers; (c) too big a menu; and (d) catering for non-student functions.  Timeframe to report back is 01/07/10; 27/07/10  - Need rosters to be implemented from Term 4 and rationalising the range of food to be undertaken; 24/08/10 – see report 14/09/10 – see report . 23/11/10 – ongoing 22/02/11 – Continued focus on menu, wastage and staffing. 22/03/11 air conditioning quote tabled further discussions on cost cutting. Nothing further to date

	Apr 2010

Oct 2010
ongoing

	220311-05a
	Swimming Facility
	Russell Patterson to investigate further Caravan Canteen concept for association. 24/05/11 - Moved to June meeting as Russell had to leave this meeting early. Budget figure of $12,166 received.  Russell’s email to be distributed By Peter Blackford to attendees for June meeting.
26/07/11 Swimming Facility is moving ahead – Gary has paid $10 000 to the school

Canteen Trailer – RP working with BK – Cadet trailer has been sidelined – Gone back to scope to change trailer to make it commercially viable (i.e. Stainless steel etc.) 23/08/11 Trailer- thanks to HSG for donation of $1000 towards trailer- Some sponsorship has been found and the trailer is on its way. 13/09/11 - 
	Ongoing

	220311-05b
	Canteen trailer
	Russell Patterson to investigate further Caravan Canteen concept for association. 24/05/11 - Moved to June meeting as Russell had to leave this meeting early. Budget figure of $12,166 received.  Russell’s email to be distributed By Peter Blackford to attendees for June meeting.

26/07/11 Swimming Facility is moving ahead – Gary has paid $10 000 to the school

Canteen Trailer – RP working with BK – Cadet trailer has been sidelined – Gone back to scope to change trailer to make it commercially viable (i.e. Stainless steel etc.) 23/08/11 Trailer- thanks to HSG for donation of $1000 towards trailer- Some sponsorship has been found and the trailer is on its way.  13/09/11  Photos available
	Closed

	240411-01
	Uniform Supply tender
	Committee decided to go to tender for supply of school uniforms to test the market place. Russell Patterson suggested that a survey be sent to parents to gauge satisfaction 26/07/11 Progressing   13/09/11  Russell/Mick met with Robyn; 2 tenderers have met this week

	Ongoing

	240511-01
	Cooler Bags for junior school student lunches
	24/05/11 - These are used to transport lunches from tuckshop and current ones have worn out.  Russell has been investigating – prices too expensive – further investigation ongoing. Ongoing  26/07/11 Cooler bags being purchased. 23/08/11 Purchased awaiting delivery   13/09/11  Ready next term

	October

	140611-01

	Long Sleeved Supporters Shirt
	14/6/2011 – design approved for long sleeved supporter shirt. Cost of shirt very expensive if sold via retail shop. RS seeking permission/ Approval of wording under emblem& to sell at Canteen or as Association approved shirt. Further Discussion Required. 26/07/11 RSG have decided to go ahead with long sleeved jersey including ‘Rugby Supporters ’- Other groups may be interested in the opportunity to look into a long sleeved supporters shirts with ‘Supporter’ Ongoing – Price still an issue. 23/08/11 Netball Supporters Group have decided to co-ordinate the purchase of the long sleeved Supporters Shirt. 
	Ongoing

	130911-01
	Invite volunteers to drinks
	13/09/11 - extra-curricular supporter drinks confirmed by Tim Hughes for Friday 25th November at the Eatons Hill Tavern -  association to invite volunteers who are leaving school following years of service
	October

	130911-02
	Published list of Supporter Group activities
	13/09/11 - Claire Jackson suggested that a published list of Supporter Group activities be included in school mail outs.  Peter Blackford to compile list and forward to Sarah Slade for distribution
	October


Funding Approvals from this meeting

	Amount
	Description

	$0
	Remove funding request for car park crossing person

	$424 + GST
	New printer/scanner/fax for retail shop 

	$34,000 + GST
	158 additional student lockers and padlocks


CORRESPONDENCE: August 2011 - September 2011
Inwards

	Date
	From
	Description
	Type

	
	
	None
	

	
	
	
	


Outwards

	Date
	To
	Description
	Type

	
	
	Various email
	


Supporter Group Minutes/Reports 

	
	Report
	Date Received 

by Secretary
	Date distributed

	Auxiliary
	
	
	

	AFL
	
	
	

	Cadets
	
	
	

	Cricket
	Minutes 7th September 2011
	9/9/11
	12/9/11

	Football 
	
	
	

	Hockey
	
	
	

	Junior School
	Minutes 1st September 2011
	5/9/11
	12/9/11

	Music
	
	
	

	Netball
	
	
	

	Past Students
	
	
	

	Rugby
	
	
	

	Swimming

	
	
	


TUCKSHOP Report 
RETAIL Report 
Please note that the Retail Shop will be trading on the pupil-free-day Monday 3rd October 8.00am – 4.00pm
  
General Business
·         Blazer Award embellishments over the vacation

·         Processing of Year 12 Senior Jersey monies

·         Processing of Year 12 Cocktail Party monies

·         New printer/scanner for the shop

St Paul’s Auxiliary
CRIcket Report 
Cricket Supporters met on Wednesday 7 September in the Library.  The meeting was shortened to 30 minutes to allow for the England Tour Meeting to follow at 7:30.  We had seven in attendance and five apologies. 

 

The minutes from the previous meeting were read and passed.

The correspondence was read.

 

There was no Treasurer’s report as there were no financial transactions in August.   The meeting agreed to reimburse Allan Deacon for costs he incurred purchasing equipment for Junior School teams participating in the upcoming season and approved a budget for the Junior School cricket development day.

 

The cricket nets were inspected during the month and the ground staff will make the necessary repairs.

 

St  Pauls will field six teams in the 2011/12 BNJCA season.  CSG will fund playing shirts for all teams, supplied via the Retail Shop.  Junior School cricket development day will be held on the pupil free day on Monday 3 October.  Forty-One students have registered so far.  Queensland Cricket will provide some coaching staff on the day.   The season starts on 8 October.  Some Senior School players will assist with coaching of the Junior School teams.

 

Some senior school players will also complete Level 1 coaching accreditation with Queensland Cricket in November.

 

The BNJCA has circulated a review of junior cricket, aimed at addressing the falling number of players, by making the game more appealing to player and parents.   The CSG will review the report and submit a response.  

 

The itinerary for the England Tour is being finalised.  We are expecting to play 8 or 9 schools during the tour.  Our players will be mostly billeted with families from those schools during the tour.  There will be time planned for some sight-seeing as well.   Fund raising plans are progressing well.

 

Our next meeting will be 7 PM Wednesday 5 October in the Library.  All parents and other supporters are welcome.  

Peter Beahan
President – St Pauls Cricket Supporters Group

FOOTBALL Report 
HOCKEY Report 
JSSG Report 
Our most recent JSSG meeting was held on September 1 with 12 attendees and 6 apologies

 In this meeting, we discussed the following:
   Fancy Dress Ball. We excitedly discussed how we had been able to pull a Fancy Dress Ball together and updated the committee on our plans for the September 14 event.

 ·         Unfortunately we have since had to postpone this event due to poor numbers and seeming lack of interest from the JS population – we intend to reschedule for a Saturday night in Term 4 in the hope of generating enough buzz to this time make it work

 ·         Mrs Connolly also tabled the Pre-Prep info night that was being held on September 7. Since this meeting was held, we have fielded numerous questions from parents regarding the School plans for this facility and as a result we have invited Mr Bowning to attend our October 6 meeting to further discuss with the parent base

 ·         Our Treasurer confirmed we have uncommitted funds of $9,796 as of 31 August

 ·         Thanks to our CPL’s for another successful Fathers Day sale netting approx $620 profit

 ·         We are holding a JSSG Book Sale on Friday afternoon October 28th. Books are being collected in the week prior in all the JS classrooms and will be sold on the Friday for $1 for each hardback and 50 cents for each soft copy book. Any unsold books remaining at the end of the sale are being donated to a charity for distribution to Schools throughout PNG. Thanks to Juanita Rayner for this terrific concept and her organisation of same.

 ·         Our CASP planning is underway with our Halloween themed camping night being held on the weekend of 29/30 October

 

 Regards,

Paul Hardie

JSSG President

MUSIC Report 
NETBALL Report 
NSG report Sept 2011 

NSG has not met in the last month but reports the following:
· the tour progress with 9 paid up members & a closing date this Friday

· the shirt is still awaiting Julie Hillier's endorsement with first orders planned for term 4 

· the 2 year 7s teams are excited about the Firebird Cup the weekend 22-23 October MacGregor Netball Association

· the AGM/GM/end of year celebration  is planned for October 24 at Debbie Lever's

· A president, treasurer, zone editor  & database keeper are secured so we feel confident despite the loss of the year 12 parents 

· Rowena has confirmed her commitment to the position of H of Netball for the next year.

· NSG will move into 2012 at SPS hoping to develop in as many students as possible, a desire to join the great sport and develop a life-long love of being involved. 

Claire Jackson 
NSG President
Rugby Report 
SWIMMING Report 
 

We are still awaiting final approval from Dept Environment and Resources for our storage shed / club house. Due to the length of time with this department it will not be finished for our 1st swim night on Friday, 7th October.  

 

Our Apron Fundraiser within the Junior School, was a success.  However, we do have some aprons still available. If anyone wishes to purchase extra aprons or now wishes to purchase an apron, please send me your order at allie_cat@bigpond.com.

 

Our first meeting for our 2011/2012 season, was held on Tuesday, 9th August and had a very good turn out of new committee members.  Flyers & registration forms were sent home with the children today. So we are looking forward to receiving registrations for Term 4.  Tonight we have our last meeting prior to kicking off the season next month. 

 

Allie Smith

SwSG President
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